Martha's Vineyard Emergency Management Directors Association

Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, May 02, 2006

County Administration Building

Call to Order:  Dukes County Emergency Management Director, Chuck Cotnoir, called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  Members present included Spencer Booker (Aquinnah), Peter Shemeth (Edgartown), William Little and Deborah Medders (Red Cross), Peter Martell (Oak Bluffs), Chris Cini and Judy Sibert (West Tisbury), and Richard Townes (Tisbury).  Guests included Matt Poole, Edgartown BoH.

Adoption of Minutes:

Judy Sibert moved, seconded by Peter Shemeth to accept the minutes of April 04, 2006 and SO VOTED with Peter Martell abstaining.

Agenda Items:

Flu Pandemic Meeting:  Chuck Cotnoir reported that there was a meeting held last week, as initiated by Peter Martell, to discuss forming an island wide pandemic planning committee with the idea of creating an influenza pandemic preparedness plan.  

After some discussion, Mr. Cotnoir noted, the decision was made to invite a large group of affected parties such as, BOH agents, Emergency Managers, Town Selectmen, Police Chiefs, Fire Chiefs, the Red Cross, MVH, The Tribe, and the County.  Mr. Knowles, the MVH representative noted that Mr. Tim Walsh, the MVH CEO, is interested in participating in the planning but would only do so if ALL six towns were involved in the effort.  

He added that at this meeting, both Peter Martell and Judy Sibert distributed two handouts suggesting appropriate courses of action for a flu pandemic and Mr. Cotnoir passed out these documents to the emergency managers.  Mr. Cotnoir added that in order for the group to come to a consensus on a unified view, he would give Mr. Martell and Ms. Sibert the opportunity to elaborate on their position before the group decided on a plan they could support.  

Mr. Martell stated that he had taken the lead on starting the process and that wanted to continue to lead the effort.  He offered to write the plan that would be written for everyone and with their input.  He noted that the current time line for bird flu/flu pandemic is the expectation that it will arrive in the United States in the fall which gives everyone about six months to prepare.

Judy Sibert reported that she advocated creating a pandemic planning committee that would include a wider range of participants.  She added that she would like to create a steering committee from this group to prepare a draft plan.  She stated that as needed, the group could invite specific members to evaluate portions of the plan that are applicable to their areas of expertise.  She stated that she felt a more cooperative and non controversial approach was needed to make this work.

Mr. Cotnoir said that one approach was to write the plan first, while the other is to get the groups together first and then create the plan.  He stated that the first approach is quicker but may not get the cooperation of all parties while the second takes longer but helps facilitate a more cooperative approach that will be needed in the event a flu pandemic hits.  Mr. Poole noted that the BoH had started working together within the past two years and favored an island wide approach with a cooperative attitude between the towns as opposed to each town writing their own.

Peter Shemeth noted that with a larger group it will take more time because of the different opinions before you can write the plan; however, if you just write the plan first, you may end up rewriting it several times.  Richard Townes noted that he did not believe that Mr. Martell intended to write the plan entirely by himself, but was going to get plans from the various groups and then incorporate them into one.  

Chris Cini noted that in his experience, EMS had always been omitted from many plans and favored an approach that involved as many appropriate groups as possible to prevent any inadvertent omissions.  Deborah Medders remarked that the Red Cross is clear on what they can do and what they can make available so when that part of the plan needs to be formed, they are willing to participate as needed.  She added that she favors having a document first to work with, such as an outline, that could then be taken to the stakeholders who, as a group, could then work on their specific portions. 

Richard Townes reiterated that each department should write their own plans and then the group would incorporate them into one functional document.  Peter Martell stated that he basically agreed with many of the positions presented but wanted to emphasize that he wanted to gather the information first and then take the document back to the respective groups for evaluation.  

After some additional in depth discussion, Mr. Cotnoir noted that the BoH’s wanted to work with the Emergency Managers and they needed a contact person to coordinate and disseminate information.  The group decided not to make a motion on that issue and further discussed what plan they thought was most appropriate.  

(Tape 1Side B is unreadable at this point, minutes resume with Tape 2 Side A)
Red Cross updates:  Deborah Medders reported that:

· They were looking for sponsors to pay for information packets that will be distributed to children in the schools regarding safety and disaster related information.   Additionally, she hoped to work with each Emergency Manager when they took these packets into each of the island schools. 

· A panel report done by participants at Camp Edwards in regards to Hurricane Katrina relief efforts was recorded and is being edited to include a section of responses from island residents, especially those who remembered earlier hurricanes, and to contribute to Hurricane information and preparedness.  She added that if any of the Emergency Managers wanted to contribute, they were welcome. 

·  The overnight shelter exercise at the high school was still in the works and would be held in the future.

· Peter Martell added that in regards to shelters, the Oak Bluffs shelter would take small cats and dogs at the shelter and keep them in a separate room and that the Oak Bluffs shelter, in discussions with Deborah Medders, would probably be designated as the handicapped/special needs shelter for the island due to its proximity to the hospital and accessibility.  

Opportunity for members to bring up new business:  No new business

Next Meeting and Adjournment:

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 6, 2006 at 7 p.m. and with no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted by:

Deborah H. Potter
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